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PRESS RELEASE
10th July 2014

Minister of State for Disabled People pledges support for Deaf people’s charity, RAD

Mike Penning, Minister of State for Disabled People at the Department of Work and Pensions, visited the head office of Royal Association for Deaf people (RAD) in Colchester today to gain a better understanding of the barriers Deaf people face when it comes to getting work and accessing services.
RAD promotes equality for Deaf people through the provision of accessible services. All workers are fluent in British Sign Language (BSL) and many are Deaf themselves. Services include employment support and advice services, including benefits and money advice.

The Minister sat in on an advice session and a Money Advice session conducted in BSL and heard from Deaf people how they experience problems trying to overcome barriers related to access to information and services, and how the RAD advice sessions were helping them understand and access public services and deal with financial matters. 
Then he joined an employment workshop, where participants were learning job-seeking skills such as CV writing. They were also role-playing interviews, including how to use interpreters effectively. He said he was pleased to have the opportunity to hear directly about the barriers to work Deaf people experience.
Jan Sheldon, RAD’s Chief Executive, informed the Minister just how much the Access to Work scheme was helping Deaf people function in the workplace on an equal basis. 

The Minister was particularly impressed to see how effectively Deaf staff worked with Deaf clients: “that empathy is really important”.  Jan agreed, explaining the need for specialist services to support Deaf people into work and to help them progress in the workplace. 
Mike Penning said he had learned a great deal from the visit, and would be using his improved understanding of the issues Deaf people face to help ensure that they were not excluded from government initiatives to make employment more accessible for Deaf and disabled people. 

For further information on RAD telephone: 0845 688 2525 or visit the website: www.royaldeaf.org.uk
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